
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

23rd June 2023

Dear Parents and Carers.
Our lovely Year Six have enjoyed their residential at Hilltop in Sheringham 
Norfolk. I am sure that their families have missed them, but they have had a 
wonderful time!   Huge thanks to Mrs Dutaut, Mrs Smith, Miss Coughlan, Mrs 
Cyriac, Mrs Walton and Miss Ginn for giving up their time to make this trip 
happen.

I will be inviting Year Five parents and children to a meeting to explain about 
Hilltop very soon as we are booking up for next year already!!

Miss Watson and Miss Delf’s choir is singing at St Andrew’s Church tomorrow at 4pm. 
Tickets available on the door for £8.

Have a lovely sunny weekend from
Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

*Year 5* Secondary School Taster Days – GBHS & Sandon 
Wednesday 5th July

Due to the uncertainty surrounding strike action scheduled for Wednesday 5th July, both Great
Baddow High School and Sandon have cancelled their Year 5 Taster Days. GBHS may re-arrange
theirs but we await further details and confirmation.

District Sports - which is also scheduled for the 5th – is scheduled to go ahead as planned –
further details including team selection will follow.

ABSENCE REPORTING

A reminder please that pupil absence (for any reason) should be reported to the school office by 
08:50am at the latest.  
Tel: 01245 380131 (answerphone service is available)
Email: admin@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk

mailto:admin@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk


Summer Term 2023 – dates for your diary:-
Monday 26th to Friday 30th June: Year 6 Secondary School Transition Week

Thursday 29th June: Antarctic Explorer Visit (Year 6)
Friday 30th June: Inset Day

Wednesday 5th July: GBHS Taster Day (Year 5) *CANCELLED*
Wednesday 5th July: District Sports (Parents welcome -Melbourne stadium 10-2ish)

Thursday 6th July: Chelmsford Museum Trip (Year 4)
Tuesday 11th July: year 6 production 1:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 

Wednesday 12th July: year 6 production 1:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 
Friday 14th July: JSA Disco (Years 3, 4 & 5) 3:10pm-4:30pm (PRE-ORDERS ONLY)

Monday 17th July: Mexico Day (Year 5)
Thursday 20th July: Year 6 Leavers Party

Friday 21st July: Year 6 Leavers Picnic 11:30-12:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 

Friday 21st July: Last Day of Term FINISH AT 1PM 

Monday 4th September 2023: Inset Day
Tuesday 5th September 2023: Children return to school
11th/12th September: Bikeability Group 1 (Year 6 only )
13th/14th September: Bikeability Group 2 (Year 6 only)
18th/19th September: Bikeability Group 3 (Year 6 only) 

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years

Year 3

Year 4 Chelmsford Museum Trip – Thursday 6th July Consent and payment via 
ParentPay NOW DUE 
please.  

Year 5 Bikeability Autumn Term 2023

Mexico Day – Monday 17th July

Consent forms to be 
completed URGENTLY!  
Final deadline 23rd June

Year 6 Antarctic Explorer Visit – Thursday 29th June

PLEASE DO NOT PAY IF YOUR CHILD IS AT THE 
TRANSITION DAY AT GBHS OR NRA

Payment via ParentPay by 
Friday 16th June please

St Andrew’s
TIDIEST BASE- BIRCH

Our wonderful, hard-working cleaners are choosing the 
base who has been the tidiest each week.    



SPRING/SUMMER TERM 2023 MENU
Week 1 – week commencing 26th June 2023

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.50 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via PARENTPAY – please contact the office if you have yet to receive 
your activation letter or need help activating your account.



Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
19th to 25th June 2023

Jessie, Lakshaya,
Tobi (a special Hilltop birthday!)

Mrs O’Connor (celebrating a BIG 
birthday!) 

Points for this week!

Berwicks 124

Greystones 227

Priory 177

Vinehurst 140

FIND OUT NEXT WEEK,
Mrs Smith has been away on

our Year Six residential.



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Kathryn 
Birch – Frank 

Cherry – Amelie
Fir – George 
Maple – Evie 
Oak – Elijah

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  
Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.
Every child shines.



Spotlight on RE 

Kate Maginn (RE Subject Lead)

We are currently in the process of replacing some of our VERY 
tatty bibles. If you would like to donate a bible to school, then 
please follow the link below to purchase one. We will be very 
grateful!
school and now desperately need replacing. If any parents would 
like to donate a bible to the school, we would be most grateful. 
You can do so by following this link. 
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2R0F5ZZRMB02W?ref
_=abls_nvfly_yl

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2R0F5ZZRMB02W?ref_=abls_nvfly_yl


RE

As a Church school, RE is one of our core subjects. Despite not being a National 
Curriculum subject, it is a compulsory one for pupils.
Here at St Andrew’s, we use our RE lessons (as well as other opportunities), to help our 
pupils develop their knowledge and understanding of a range of religions represented in 
Great Britain.

Through learning about religion, pupils develop:
•respect
•the skill of reflection
•curiosity
•spirituality
•a sense of self worth

They gain a greater understanding and respect for the beliefs and practices of different 
religions and understand how beliefs, values and traditions influence individuals, 
communities, and culture.
They are then able to make informed responses to religious and moral issues, consider the 
fundamental questions of life as well as develop and deepen their own belief, values and 
sense of self worth.

As a Church of England school, the emphasis in RE is learning about Christianity and two 
other religions in depth (we are currently studying Islam and Judaism), while 
‘encountering’ other religions (as well as ‘world views’ that are non-religious) in lessons. 
Teachers plan RE based on the local syllabus, using a range of teaching methods, which 
include role-play, discussing religious stories, making 3D models and exploring religious 
art, to ensure pupils get the most out of RE lessons.

The new Essex Agreed Syllabus (which becomes statutory in September) says that:
“ It prepares them both for life within the large and diverse County of Essex, but also in 
the wider world, where they will encounter a huge range of ideas and beliefs.”



RE

Recently in RE, year three have been finding out why the Torah is such a joy 
to Jewish people. They learned about the celebration of Simchat Torah (when 
the Torah is celebrated whenever it has been finished, before starting 
reading it all over again), explored the life of Moses; how he received God’s 
words and is considered the ‘author’ of the Torah and even had a go at making 
their own giant scroll. They were fascinated to find out that every Torah is 
hand-written and when unrolled is extremely long!



RE

In year 4, pupils learned about ‘sacrifice’ and how Christians believe 
that God sacrificed his only son to save others. They have thought 
about sacrifices for the common good that individuals have made, for 
example, soldiers that fought in WW2 and medics that work in war 
zones.



RE

As part of their ‘Places of Worship’ study, Year 5 enjoyed a visit to the 
Church and a talk by Father Stephen. They learned about the different parts 
of a church and some of the objects found there. They were then able to use 
what they learned to make comparisons between Christian places of worship 
and places of worship from other religions, such as mosques, synagogues and 
temples.

In year six, pupils have just begun investigating ‘Trinity.’ So 
far, they have been finding out what Trinity is and looking at 
symbols of Trinity, thinking about how they link with 
Christians’ ideas about God.



RE

Year 4

We record work in pupils’ books or in each class’ ‘RE Floor Book.’ Floorbooks might include 
photos of a practical activity, examples of work children have done, their questions and 
ideas. I have enjoyed looking through and discussing these with pupils recently. Here are 
some lovely examples of pupil work from the floorbooks:
Year 3



RE

Year 6

Year 5



Spotlight on 



PLEASE NOTE PICNIC BOXES CANNOT BE ORDERED VIA 
THE SCHOOL OFFICE – PLEASE SEE DETAILS BELOW



PLEASE NOTE: TICKETS CANNOT BE ORDERED VIA THE 
SCHOOL OFFICE – PLEASE SEE DETAILS BELOW


